
From: Crum, Liz <LCrum@MCNAIR.NET>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov
CC: Abigail Vail (abby_vail@uhg.com)abby_vail@uhg.com

Date: 10/13/2015 12:50:42 PM
Subject: Holly, long time no talk. Attached is the Advisory Opinion

Attachments: 2940_001.pdf

Issued by the Boards of Medical Examiners and Nursing yesterday afternoon.  I represent United HealthCare.  We 
have doctors ready to assist and supervise.  The problem, per my voice mail, is getting malpractice coverage since 
there is no employment arrangement.  The IRF has said that the Medical Director at Clarendon Memorial Hospital 
(who wants to assist) is only covered if the RNs, Pas are employed.  Since Clarendon is in a 60 mile radius of Manning 
and Gadsden, she could and is willing to cover both mobile units.  Is there anything you’ll can do to assist with the IRF.
  Hope thinks are well with you.  Liz  

M. Elizabeth Crum
Shareholder
lcrum@mcnair.net | 803 753 3240 Direct

McNair Law Firm, P.A.
Columbia Office 1221 Main Street | Suite 1800 | Columbia, SC 29201
803 799 9800 Main | 803 753 3278 Fax
Mailing Post Office Box 11390 | Columbia, SC 29211
VCard | Bio URL | Web site

 
 

PRIVILEGE AND CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication (including any attachments) is being sent by or on behalf of a lawyer or law firm and may 
contain confidential or legally privileged information. The sender does not intend to waive any privilege, including the attorney-client privilege, that may attach to 
this communication. If you are not the intended recipient, you are not authorized to intercept, read, print, retain, copy, forward or disseminate this communication. 
If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by email and delete this communication and all copies.
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